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Continued. ..Having observed the whole River the group identified the impact ópeopleô have had on its original natural state and 

discovered the significance of the Lade and the Carron Dams, man-made creations for the purpose of the Carron Iron Works. They 

observed how the Lade was no longer utilised. They were connected by CATCA to local volunteer group Larbert and Stehouse-

muir Environmental Response Group  (LASER) who had  already started a regeneration of the Lade area and had secured Ã3200 

for a professional clean-up of litter and fly tipping. The group observed the before and after effects of the clean-up and decided to 

share the details of this regeneration project with the local community with a view to encouraging them to help maintain it in the 

new clean and pleasant condition. They designed leaflets and posters and distributed over 200 of them to the local neighbourhood  

to encourage the local people to refrain from fly tipping and littering and help support the regeneration. Continued on Page 2éé. 

COMMENTS FROM THE CHAIR 

On behalf of Communities Along the Carron Association I would like to express my most sincere thanks  to both SNH and  

LEADER for awarding the funding to recruit a project officer to assist in the delivery of the many aspirations expressed during the 

consultations with all sixteen communities along the River Carron. The funding granted  has enabled us to progress the CLEAR 

project outline of Community Learning, Engagement And Regeneration which has six key priorities; to tackle fly  

tipping and clean up the river banks; to improve the water quality of the river and its tributaries; to address invasive species; to  

improve access to the river (path development); to create a culture of learning and acting on the acquired knowledge and to  

ensure a legacy of community stewardship for the River Carron. The following report prepared by Project Officer Christine Bell 

summaries what we have been doing since we were fortunate enough to receive funding.  We have had a very industrious start to 

our 18 month funding period and seek to exceed all expectations outlined in the original funding application.          IR Howarth  

LARBERT HIGH SCHOOL  

WORKING IN PARTNERSHIP 

WITH CATCA 
In November 2011, Bill Scott (teacher) Steve 

Coyle (FC outdoor activities Officer) and 

Christine Bell joined forces to undertake a 

John Muir Award with a group of S2 pupils 

at Larbert High School. Following a visit to 

Dunbar to research the life works of John 

Muir, the group embarked on a study tour of 

the River Carronéécontinued below 
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Continued from page 1.  Having designed and distributed the posters as below, the group, keen to help the clean-up and contribute 

to environmental conservation of the area identified that a large number of tree tubes (used to protect trees when first planted) had 

not been removed and were now strangling many mature trees. The group spent their double period on 5th March removing over 

100 tree tubes which were collected by Falkirk Council Litter Team and recycled. The group have registered a litter pick in the 

area on 27th April with the keep Scotland Beautiful Spring  Clean Campaign and will present their work on the John Muir Award 

at the CATCA AGM on 30th April.                                                                                     See picture below of tree tubes removed . 

Tree tube removal on the Lade 5th March  2012 

Poster back and front created and distributed by LHS  
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ÐÅÒÃÅÐÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ ÕÎÉÑÕÅ  
ÕÒÂÁÎ ÓÉÔÅ ÉÓ ÁÌÌ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÏ 
ÃÈÁÎÇÅȢ 

  CONNECTING CREATING EDUCATING ENABLING REGENERATING 

THE FENS           PONDS 

      STEPS BOARDWALKS 
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Boõness Academy Global Citizenship Showcase Event 1st March 2012 

Larbert High School John Martindale, Bill Scott and a group of 4th year pupils attended this event to showcase the 

excellent work the school is doing in overseas projects and Duke of Edinburgh awards. The event presented an 

ideal opportunity to promote the progress of the JMA and the potential this partnership approach to solving local 

issues and promoting sustainability has for the school and the wider community. There was much interest shown 

by other schools attending and Provost Pat Reid, Ian Menzies (Developing Global Citizens Officer for Educate Scotland) and 

Andrew Sutherland FC Director of Education stopped for a chat and were extremely enthusiastic and supportive of 

the work both LHA and CATCA  were embarking upon. 

CARRON IN THE CLASSROOM 
 
Continues to be a big splash in primary schools in the 
Falkirk District but this flagship project could be 
withdrawn as funding streams dry up.  
CATCA has been following the progress of this  
project since it was introduced into Falkirk Council 
Schools by the Clyde River Foundation in 2008.  
Originally coordinated by Helen Winton,  
Environmental Science Project Officer, the project 
was transferred to Hugh Stewart, Enterprise in  
Education Officer who took on the coordinating role 
in 2010. Hugh has been working closely with CATCA 
in the knowledge that the current pot of Falkirk 
Council Education budget used to fund this project is 
ending. 
 

Both Hugh Stewart and CATCA are aware of the value 

this particular project brings to the schools. Hugh 

formerly a biology teacher in Falkirk High School 

describes this flagship project as a self -contained, 

hands on introduction to the freshwater biology and 

fishery of the River Carron. The project involves the 

installation of a low -tech òclassroom hatcheryó being 

installed into each of the participating schools and 

under the guidance of River Forth Fisheries Trust , 

the children learn to look after 250 brown trout fish 

eggs through to hatching and the point in nature 

where they start to feed.  At this point the fish are 

ready to be released (usually after about 5 weeks) 

when it is time for each class to walk to their river to 

release their fish. CATCA  discovered this project 

during the initial consultation with all 16             

communities who came together to put forward their         

aspirations for the river .  

Continued on page 5éé. 
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CARRON IN THE CLASSROOM cont..    

All schools that CATCA had contact with who had  
completed this project were totally enthused by it and  
described it as one of the most popular projects they 
had ever undertaken. The kids love it and learn so 
much which crosscuts many different subjects in the 
curriculum.  
CATCA having joined a number of schools to monitor 
their experience, observed the value of the project as 
it  enables community engagement with local  
professional and voluntary river management groups 
who visit the schools to support this local learning  
experience. Visits from a variety of stakeholders such 
as Falkirk Council Ranger Service, Communities Along 
the Carron Association and The River Carron Fisheries 
Management Group all help to stimulate a number of 
learning outcomes including the effects of social issues 
such as litter, fly tipping and pollution as well as  
understanding the ecology and biodiversity of the River 
System and the life cycle of the trout and Atlantic 
Salmon.  
The children who experience this project undoubtedly 
develop a keener sense of responsible citizenship and 
environmental awareness.  They develop a clear  
understanding of the fish life cycle and increased  
respect for their environment.  
Hugh Stewart fully agrees that failure to fund this  
project and the subsequent withdrawal of the  
opportunities for the schools to undertake it would be 
a great loss to the educational experience it can offer 
and to the life long learning experience it has the  
potential to influence. At a cost of around £1000 per 
school the project was already financially restrictive, 
allowing only a few of the 49 primary schools in Falkirk 
Council area to experience it.  

CATCA commented that 
the potential loss of this  
invaluable resource for 
both the next generation 
of river guardians and 
for the sustainability of 
all the good work the  
regeneration project will 
deliver, would be  
devastating.  
CATCA are determined 
to find a way of  
continuing to fund this  
invaluable project !  

{ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪǎ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ϧ  
5Ŝƴƴȅ  tǊƛƳŀǊȅ  {ŎƘƻƻƭ CƛǎƘ wŜƭŜŀǎŜ 
On 1st March Christine Bell of CATA, Falkirk Council 

Ranger Fiona Wishart and Stan Atczak of River Carron 

Fisheries Management Group all gathered at the River  

Carron to join the release of the fish reared by St Partickôs 

Primary and Denny Primary. Dr Joanna Girvan of the Forth  

Fisheries Trust who currently provide the Fish in the Class-

room service and Hugh Stewart  accompanied the children 

with their fish as they walked to the banks of the Carron in 

Winchester Ave. The fish were then transferred from  little 

bags carried by the children into a container  which Joanna 

use to release the fish from, allowing the children to see 

them all swimming to freedom in the River Carron. 

Fiona Wishart and Christine Bell then delivered a talk and 

demonstrated the effects of litter, fly tipping and pollution 

and stressed the importance of caring for the environment 

and responsibly disposing of litter both in the countryside 

and the built environment as much of it is washed into our 

river systems and is not just unsightly but has devastating 

effects on our wildlife. The children, teachers and parents 

who attended the event were all shocked by some images 

used to show the harmful effects even tiny bottle tops and 

plastic carrier bags can have on wildlife and clearly took on 

board the positive message about  the importance of caring 

for the environment. 

The release event ended with a river dipping exercise 

where the children caught insects and debris from the  

bottom of the river and identified them learning about the 

huge significance of even the tiniest insect and its  

ecological importance in the food chain. 


